

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

Friday 15<sup>th</sup> February

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
  - w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Thank you for your donations today for 'cancers that affect women.' You can also sponsor one of our parents as she embarks on a marathon bike ride challenge; her just giving page is under 'Luciya Whyte.' Thank you.

## Road Safety

As you know we are always trying new ways to improve health and safety regarding parking and general road safety around school. Following a fatal accident on Winchester Road during the summer holidays we are campaigning for extra safety measures on Winchester and after half term the children will be leading on this. Before then though, please sign the petition on change org and search for 'Kill speed, not a child on Winchester Road.'

## **Book Fair**

On the first day after half term the book fair will be open for business in the school hall. The dates are: Monday 25<sup>th</sup> at 3.15pm, Tuesday 8.15am, Wednesday 3.15pm and Thursday at 8.15am. Also to celebrate reading in school we will be having World Book Day on Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> March, when we will all dress up as characters from David Walliams books. Many thanks in advance for your support.

## **Family Quiz Night**

A reminder that tonight we will be having a family quiz night in the school hall from 6.30pm. Entrance is free (as we will not be serving hot food). Who will be crowned St Hugh's Cleverest Family.....?

Thank you for your support in all we do for all the children.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





